Accessible services for voters unable to go to a voting location
https://www.elections.on.ca/en/voting-in-ontario/accessible-voting.html#accordionUnableVotingLocation

For election day on June 2, you can use our Voter Information Service to find your returning office contact information and learn more about the following options if you are unable to go to a voting location:
· Vote by mail – submit a Vote by Mail application.
· Vote by home visit – arrange a home visit.
· Vote while in hospital – arrange temporary voting.
· Transfer to a more accessible voting location - request a transfer to another voting location that better meets your accessibility needs. The request must be made before election day on June 2 at the returning office. 


Vote in hospital

As part of our three-day hospital program, election officials visiting participating hospitals during a general election will bring voting kits to the hospital to give electors temporarily hospitalized the opportunity to vote.
You will need to show one piece of ID and complete the application form before receiving your ballot. You can use your hospital bracelet as proof of name and address.
You will write the first and last name of the candidate of your choice on the write-in ballot, and you will fold your ballot and place the ballot in the envelopes as indicated before returning it to the election staff.
For participating hospitals, use our Voter Information Service to find your returning office contact information after the election has been called on May 4.


Vote by home visit

You can request to vote by home visit if:
· you are unable to go to your voting location because of a disability;
· you are unable to read or write;
· you are unable to complete an application form; and/or
· you are someone who requires assistance.
Two election officials will bring a voting kit to your home to assist you in voting. You will need to show one piece of ID and complete the application form before receiving your ballot.
You will write the first and last name of the candidate of your choice on the write-in ballot, and you will fold your ballot and place the ballot in the envelopes as indicated before returning it to the election official.
To request a home visit, use our Voter Information Service to find your returning office contact information after the election has been called on May 4.


